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From: Lawrence Burkhart— N RE
To: Brian Sheron

- Date: ' 10/15/01 4:03PM
Subject: Re: ANSWERS TO EDO QUESTIONS

Would you like me to send to my EDO contact (Stacy Rosenberg) or will you forward?

>>> Brian Sheron 10/15/01 04:02PM >>>
Answers look OK.

>>> Lawrence Burkhart 10/15/01 03:11PM >>>
Brian,

Please find attached the anwers to the 4 EDO questions (incorporating your and Jack's comments). Also
attached are the latest tables reflecting the last week of telecons with licensees).

\ ~ e

Information in this record was delsted : Q/
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QUESTION 1

Are we encouraging the dialogue between that utility and the staff in efforts to resolve the noted
discrepancies between their (Davis-Besse) assumptions and ours before we take an action?
(i.e., are we going to consider their plant-specific analysis that suggests they can remain at
power through their refueling outage in March).

ANSWER

The staff is continuing to encourage meaningful dialogue with the licensee’s and the staff has
been involved in multiple telephone conferences and meetings with the licensees. We are also
planning meetings with several licensees to potentially resolve outstanding issues.

With respect to Davis Besse in particular, a brief meeting was held with licensee
representatives on Thursday, 10/11/01, to discuss the issue. Davis-Besse stated that they
would like to provide additional information that they feel is relevant to resolution of this issue.
They had not informed the staff of their desire to provide additional information prior to
10/11/01. Davis-Besse forwarded information to the project manager on 10/12/01 (the staff
has not reviewed the information as of 10/12/01). The staff will meet with the licensee
assuming they provide new information that requires further understanding by the staff (a
meeting has been tentatively scheduled for 10/24/01 to discuss the additional information which
was received on 10/12/01). However, given that all of the B&W plants, that have looked for
vessel head penetration cracking, have found it, the staff is unaware of information that would
change that staff’s view on the scope and timing of the next inspection (i.e., a 100% qualified
visual exam prior to 12/31/01).

The staff continues to maintain an open dialogue with all licensees regarding this issue and is

open to reviewing any relevant information. However, the staff is simultaneously pursuing a
parallel path (i.e., issuance of orders) in preparation for its next regulatory action.

QUESTION 2

Among the other four or more plants subject to this order are there any that can make similar
compelling arguments that suggest we may not have afforded them an opportunity ("due
process") to make the case that shutting down before 12/31/01 may be unsupported and
extreme?

ANSWER

At the time of the Commissioners’ Technical assistants (TAs) briefing on 10/3/01, the status of
the bin 1 (plants that have a history of vessel head penetration [VHP] cracking or leakage) and
bin 2 (high susceptibility) plants was as follows.

Acceptable (green): Oconee 1, 2, and 3, ANO-1, D.C. Cook 2, Surry 1, TMI-1

Uncertain (yellow): North Anna 1

Unacceptable (pink): F{obinsbn, Davis-Besse, North Anna 2, and Surry 2

At that time of the Commissioners TA briefing, issuance of orders was mentioned for the
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unacceptable plants (Robinson, Davis-Besse, North Anna 2, and Surry 2).

Changes since the Commissioners TA briefing that have occurred regarding these plants

include:

O D.C. Cook 2 moved from acceptable to unacceptable due to delaying its outage and
inspection from 11/2001 to 1/19/01.

0 Robinson moved to uncertain from unacceptable because it stated in several telephone
calls that it will provide information (a finite element analysis) that will "qualify” the
previous inspection which will allow the performance of its next qualified inspection in
10/2002. The reason it is categorized as "uncertain” is that the information has not been
docketed (we are awaiting the information which should be discussed with the staff the
week of 10/15/01).

0 North Anna 2 moved to uncertain from unacceptable because the licensee stated that
they would complete a 100% qualified visual inspection by 12/31/01. The reason it is in
the uncertain category is that we are awaiting the docketing of this information.

Surry 1 remains in the acceptable category pending the docketing of the plant-specific visual
qualification analysis. There is no change in the status of Surry 1 since the Commissioners’ TA

brief on 10/3/01.

Surry 2 remains in the unacceptable category because the licensee does not plan to conduct a
qualified visual inspection until 3/2002 (and its previous inspection was not a 100% qualifed
visual inspection).

Davis-Besse remains in the unacceptable category due to the schedule of the performance of
its qualified visual inspection in 4/2002 (its previous inspection was also not a 100% qualified
visual inspection).

The staff's position is that, in order to provide reasonable assurance that there is adequate
protection of the health and safety of the public, the plants in bin 1 and bin 2 should provide
sufficient information that they have performed a qualified visual inspection of 100% of the
vessel head penetration nozzles within 18 months of their next proposed inspection (or provide
a relevant technical justification as to why they should not conduct the inspections by 12/31/01,
i.e., why no undue risk to the public health and safety). With respect to the conduct of the next
qualified visual inspection, the staff concludes that this should be done by 12/31/01 or the plant
should shutdown in preparation to conduct a 100% qualified visual inspection.

Therefore, three plants are now categorized as unacceptable: Davis-Besse (bin 2), D.C. Cook 2
(bin 1), and Surry 2 (bin 2); all for the proposed schedule of their qualified inspections, i.e., after
12/31/01. The staff is considering issuance of orders for these plants.

We have held 3 calls in the last week with D.C. Cook 2 management to discuss this issue. D.C.
Cook 2 stated that they will submit additional information to justify delaying the inspection. The
staff is uncertain as to the exact content or relevancy of the technical justification that will be
provided but we are open to discuss any relevant information.

Several calls were held with the Surry 2 licensee and the licensee stated they would get back
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with the staff regarding their plans.

As discussed above, a meeting has been tentatively scheduled with Davis-Besse on 10/24/01
to discuss any new information that the licensee may feel is relevant (as of 10/15/01, the staff
has not yet reviewed the information and cannot make a judgment as to its relevancy to
resolution of this issue).

The staff has been and continues to be receptive to reviewing information that licensees would
like to provide.

QUESTION 3

There still seems to be some confusion about the process in terms of how the Commission will
be involved in this order {i.e., Notation Vote, Negative Consent vote, Same-Day Enforcement
Notification?). Is this an order that the Office of Enforcement issues or is it the Program Office,
orboth?

ANSWER

A memorandum informing the Commission regarding the proposed issuance of the orders will
be issued to the Commissioners and the EDO on or about 10/22/01. This memorandum will be
_issued (for informational purposes only) 5 days prior to the planned issuance of the orders. The
orders are planned to be issued on or about 10/29/01 but no sooner than 5 days after the

issuance of the informational memorandum.

QUESTION 4

The staff's plans were pretty aggressive as of last week’s briefing (i.e., briefing CRGR this wk,
possibly issuing the order next week). 1 know they are still having discussions with some
utilities. Have any of those utilities acquiesced? Or are they pursuing the same path that
FirstEnergy is? What is the staff's current timeline?

ANSWER

Currently, we are drafting the generic portions of the orders. Plant-specific orders are planned
to be completed on or about next Friday, 10/19/01. A memo regarding the proposed issuance
of the orders will be distributed to the Commissioners and the EDO on or about 10/22/01. The
orders are planned to be issued on or about 10/29/01.

With regard to the changes of the acceptability of the bin 1 and bin 2 plants, please see answer
to Question 2.
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PLANTS WITH CRACKING/LEAKAGE HISTORY (BIN 1) AND HIGH SU

=i

SCEPTIBILITY PLANTS (BIN 2)

As of 1015/01

~+  Prior inspection at last RFO, in accordance with GL 88-05 & GL 97-01.
=s++ | jcensee may or does not have sufficient information to demonstrate that last
O - Pending licensee's supplemental response.

Plants Last Inspection Next Inspection CCDP* (IPE) Response
: A~nantahla
Date Method Date Method ?

Oconee 1 - i |- 11/2000- |. Qual. Visua <100% - ~OK |Qual. Visual - 100% 7' | OK A | -5 " YES

e v e B IR SR o o 3.5E'3(HBSPOI’\SB) .
‘Oconee:2 ..-| 04/2001 | Qual. Visual - 100% ¥ OK |Qual. Visual - 100% oK | :.1E-2 "YES
R G el T e S PR 1 .| 8.5E-3 (Response) L
‘Oconee 3. .| :2/2001 | Qual. Visual - 100% | 1172001 | .OK'|Qual. Visual - 100% fokK|- - 1E2 - YES

AT DRt L N B L .-{ 3.5E-3 (Response)
ANO-1 .1 03/2001 - | Quat: Visual - 100% OKlQual. Visual - 100% -~ QK .. 3E-3
‘Surry 1 -Spr:2000 T e 140/2001 | OK |Qual. Visual - 100% | OK- 5.3E-3
TMI-1 “09/1999 | Eff. Visual = 100% | 10/2001 |.OK :|Qual. Visual - 100% 0K 7.5E-3
North Anna 1 | 02/1996 | ID NDE -31% 09/2001 | OK |Qual. Visual (100%) & 1oKo " 6.6E-3

. — ECTAUTD

North Anna 2 | Spr 2001 o NO |Qual. Visual - 100%™*** "["NO_ 6.6E-3
Robinson Qual. Visual - 100% OK [Qual. Visual - 100%0 OKO 2E-2
- Davis-Besse ] : |- Visual = Pattial ="~ - |- 04/2002 | *NO ‘|Qudl. Visual - 100% .- COK )T 6. 9ER3 T
'D.C.:Cook 2 .]:09/1894 .| ID NDE - 91% " 11/19/2002]| NO -|Remote Visual & ECT/UT | OK:}- - - -4.7E-3 -
- Surry 2 550 Falt 2000 | w0 |03/2002 | NO:|Qual. Visual - 100%: -~ | 'OK: . 5,3E-3.
*  Conditional core damage probability.
*  Licensee has committed to qualified visual examination per conference call (September 21, 2001).

inspection was a qualified visual examination.
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PLANTS HAVING MODERATE SUSCEPTIBILITY TO PWSCC AS OF 10/15/2001

St. Lucie Unit 2 has 91 CRDMs

0 Pending licensee's supplemental response.

Plant Ranking Next Inspection Response
(EFPY) Acceptable?
Date Method .
‘Beaver Valiey1 . = 11.5 ‘Sept. 2001 - Eff. Visual in Sept. 2001 - OK. YES
‘BeaverValley2 - - 1 165 Feb. 2002 - .. Eff. Visual in Feb. 2002 0K~ YES
CalvertCliffs1: -~ -] 98 - 002 |- -Eff. Visual & Qual. Vol., Fi OK YES
Calvert Clifls2 -. - | 102 & "'Eff.V‘sual&Qual Vo -OK YES
Crystal River 3 . 5.9 Oct. 2001 - - Eff. Visual in Fall 2001 oK YES
Diablo Canyon1 =~ =~ --20.8 . ’ - - Eff. Visual in. ] . OK YES
Diablo Canyon2 S 16.1 __“Eff.Visual i OK YES
Farley 1 - L 6.9 - . Eff. Visual'in Oct. 2001 OK YES
Farley2 : = .l 83 Eff Visual or Qual-Vol ‘OKD YESO
-Fort:Calhoun -~ . 179 . __Eff. Visual in Spring 2002 - .OKDO YESD
‘Kewaunee -~ .. . - 219 __Eff. Visual in.E ! - OK YES
PointBeach1 [ 115~ Eff. Visual u'% OK- YES
PointBeach 2 - L - 9.6 “Eff. Visual in.Spring 20 OK YES
Prairie Island1 267 . - Eff. Visual in} i - OK __YES
‘Prairié’lsland2 - ... 26.8 sual in, OK - YES -
Salemt - . T 13.8 . T i OK YES
Salem2 .- 174 - 4 . Eff.Visual inApr. 2002 OK YES
SanOnofre2 - -~ 10.7 May 2002 - - -Eff. Visual or QualVol., Ma - OK YES
SanOnofre3 | 108 - 2002 Eff. Visual or Quat i OK YES
St.tuciei  ~—~ -1 103 w ) Eff. Visual il OK YES
Turkey Point3 =~ . 6.3 - - Oct. 2001 - Eff. Visual in Octobar 200 OK YES
Turkey Point4 =~~~ .| 64 Mar. 2002 Eff. Visual in- Spring 2002 OK YES.
-Waterford 3 Bl : . Mar. 2002 - . Eff. Visual in.Spring 2002 ) ! )
Ginna =~ T 45,0 ‘Mar. 2002 {7 Not Specified (notify 1/02) "~ NO ?
St. Lucie2” 7 1.3 Nov. 2001 Verbally commited to try to get 100% Eff. NOO NoO
. ) Visual at next outage
Millsto‘na'z B Feb. 2002
R ] 02" --Surfaceor:Vol. of 25% in‘ Spnng 2002 : : g
“Indian: Pount 2 GLs'88-05 & 97-01 S ‘NO: - B
“Indian Point 3- - - "NO- ‘NO .
Palo-Verde 1- ' - -NO NO -
‘PaloVerde2 - - B .a il “NO - NO
Palo Verde 3 .17.3 .| . Sept: 2001 ~NO.. - ‘NO- .
-8t. Lucie 2 3 ) Now 2001 - 'NO-. ‘NO

* Llcensee proposed to remove one panel of insulation, and to look under the shroud to examine as many CRDMs as poss;ble

As of 10/15/01




